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February 2, 2021 

  

HALVERSON & BLAISER GROUP LTD. 

7800 METRO PKWY #300 

BLOOMINGTON MN 55425   

 

 

CORRECTION NOTICE - COMPLAINT INSPECTION 
 

RE: 1256 WILSON AVE    

 Ref. # 124972 

 

Dear Property Representative: 

 

 

An inspection was made of your building on February 2, 2021 in response to a referral.  You are hereby 

notified that the following deficiency list must be corrected immediately.  A reinspection will be made 

on February 8, 2021 at 11:30a.m.. 

 

Failure to comply may result in a criminal citation or revocation of the Certificate of Occupancy. The 

Saint Paul Legislative Code requires that no building shall be occupied without a Certificate of 

Occupancy. The code also provides for the assessment of additional reinspection fees. 

 

DEFICIENCY LIST 

 

1. Unit  110 - Bathroom - MSFC 703.1 - Provide and maintain fire rated wall construction with 

approved materials and methods.  This work may require a permit(s).  Call DSI at (651) 266-8989.  The 

minimum rating must be:1 Hour- 

 

 

2. Unit  110 - Bathroom - MSFC 703.1, 1106.1 - Provide and maintain fire rated floor and/or 

ceiling construction with approved materials and methods.  This work may require a permit(s).  Call DSI 

at (651) 266-8989.  The minimum rating must be:1Hour- 

 

 

3. SPLC 33.03  PERMITS WHEN REQUIRED  (b) Plumbing. NO PERSON SHALL INSTALL, 

REMOVE ,REPAIR, OR REPLACE OR CAUSE TO BE INSTALLED REMOVED, ALTERED, 

REPAIRED OR REPLACED ANYPLUMBING.-PERMITS REQUIRED FOR ALL PLUMBING 

WORK 

 

Saint Paul Legislative Code authorizes this inspection and collection of inspection fees.  For forms, fee 

schedule, inspection handouts, or information on some of the violations contained in this report, please 

visit our web page at:  http://www.stpaul.gov/cofo 



 

 

 

You have the right to appeal these orders to the Legislative Hearing Officer. Applications for appeals 

may be obtained at the Office of the City Clerk, 310 City Hall, City/County Courthouse, 15 W Kellogg 

Blvd, Saint Paul MN 55102  Phone:  (651-266-8585)  and must be filed within 10 days of the date of the 

original orders. 

 

If you have any questions, email me at:  james.thomas@ci.stpaul.mn.us or call me at 651-266-8983 

between 7:30 a.m. - 9:00 a.m.  Please help to make Saint Paul a safer place in which to live and work. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

James Thomas 

Fire Safety Inspector 

 

Ref. # 124972 
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